Appendix 2

REPORT OF THE BUDGET COMMITTEE 

TO THE CABINET

13TH FEBRUARY 2001

REVIEW OF SAVINGS PROPOSALS

The Committee reviewed savings proposals from each directorate with appropriate officer and lead/deputy lead member representations.

In the main, the Committee was content that the savings proposals were achievable although some reservations and specific concerns were raised and these are highlighted below:-

Arts & Leisure
No issues.

Education
· SETAS - Arrangements need to be put in place to ensure funding for the first quarter until the Job Shop Plus commences

· Inspection/Advisers - Whilst the saving of the loss of one post is achievable, there was a view that there should be no further reduction in this area
· Lledr Hall - The saving is achievable but there needs to be more effective targeting of subsidies to ensure children from poorer families in Salford can take advantage of the facilities
· Salford Consortium - There will be a need for this proposal to be closely monitored to ensure that outcomes and income are achieved
· Training and Development Officer - There was some confusion as to which directorate is to make the £30k saving.  It is now understood that Education will be required to achieve this - a proposal is, therefore, necessary
Chief Executive
No issues on the specific Chief Executive proposals

Corporate Services
· Casual Vacancies - This will require close monitoring

· Accelerate savings from customer support/financial support and energy conservation.  The action plan to deliver these savings requires close monitoring

Environmental Services
· Additional Income - This will require close monitoring

· Parks and Countryside - A detailed proposal is required

Personnel
· Service review and restructure - there were some concerns about the impact on the service provision

· Training and Development Officer - see Education

Development Services
· Reduce Highways budget.  This saving is achievable and it was identified that because of an increase in a ringfenced capital allocation there would be a net increase in spend of £648k next year.  However, there was a view that the revenue budget for this service should not be reduced.  Members were also of the view that consultation with Community Committees should be undertaken to determine priorities and, perhaps, the Community Committee budget could be used to increase the funds available.

· Office Accommodation - There was concern as to whether the first year's savings are achievable.  There must be commitment from all directorates for this to be achieved.  Regular monitoring and action plans will be necessary.

Community & Social Services
· Welfare and Debt Advisory Service - Although members accept that the saving is achievable, there was concern as to whether the service had changed its priorities and it is recommended that the Social Scrutiny Committee review the focus of the service.

General
· Rationalisation of community outlets - There was concern that the first year's saving may be difficult to achieve as a detailed action plan has yet to be developed.  There will be a requirement for close monitoring and a commitment to the rationalisation.

· Fees and Charges - This will require a detailed action plan and close monitoring

A final comment from the Budget Committee was the need for more consultation with the Community Committees on budgets.

Councillor R. Lightup

Chairman
